
Massachusetts Division 

February 9, 2017 

Ms. Nora Mann, Director 
Determination of Need Program 
Department of Public Health 
250 Washington St. 
Boston, MA 02108 

Dear Director Mann, 

We write today to thank you for the scrutiny that the Department of Public Health 

Determination of Need Program is giving to the application for a significant change under 

105 CMR §100.753(A) to the NSMC-Salem Hospital Determination of Need project that was 

approved by the Public Health Council on July 13, 2016 (Project #6-3C46). 

We also want to update the DP.H and DoN staff on the work that 1199SEIU has been doing 

to help the Lynn community be best prepared to meet the healthcare needs of its residents 

as the NSMC-Salem Hospital project is completed and services are discontinued at the 

NSMC-Union Hospital site. 

Project #6-3C46 approval was for renovation and new construction on the NSMC-Salem 

hospital campus, and took into consideration a related application for termination of 

essential services on the NSMC-Union campus, with the understanding that the Union 

campus services would be consolidated on the Salem campus. 

We have noted the specific changes that the application for a significant amendment 

proposes to the approved Determination of Need project: 

• reductions in the number of med/surg and psych beds, with shell space that can be

fully built out at a later date;

• elimination of a new main entrance/lobby/reception area for the Salem campus;

• modification of the cost as well as the financing mechanism for the project; and

• other changes due to unanticipated site conditions.

We note as well that the applicant does not propose any change to the funds as approved 

for community health initiatives and we appreciate that. 
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